
Tuesday 15 June 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

Further to yesterday’s letter regarding the two positive LFD tests, we can now confirm the following:

Year 10 students and those students who travelled on the SK2 will remain Learning@Home until we have
received the results of the pending confirmatory PCR test.

● one of the confirmatory PCR tests has been returned as positive. All close contacts identified must
continue to isolate.  We are still awaiting the results of the second PCR test.

● we have since had a further two confirmed positive LFD tests. No contact tracing is required as these
students were not in school in the 48 hours prior to testing positive.

● a further student in Year 10 with symptoms is awaiting the result of their confirmatory PCR test.
● Year 10 mock examinations are postponed this week.
● Year 12 mock examinations will continue with students completing their papers at home.
● Should your child require a Chromebook, please contact their Head of House.

Reminder - Action required
● Year 10 students and those on the SK2 must take an LFD test and submit the result on classcharts and

track and trace.

We continue to work with Public Health England and thank you for your patience and continued support.

Kind regards

Justin Humphreys
Headteacher


